
 

 

Grandview Plaza City Council 

Met in Regular Session December 21, 2021 at 5:30 PM 

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, by Mayor Rick Geike. Present were council members, Marvin Edison, Ronald 

Woods, Honey Grant, Art Potter and Jack Rider.  Also present were, Janet Young, Chief Peirano and family,  Jerome 

Thomas,  Roger Unruh, Officer Joshua Williams and family, Officer Tyler Hynes, Samantha Boyd, Tonya Thurn, Zulnery 

Perez, JCPD Officer Heather Eddings, JCPD Officer Diel,  and JCPD Lt. Nichols. 

Mayor Geike led the Pledge of Allegiance  

Honey Grant led the Invocation 

Citizen of Valor Awarded to Samantha Boyd, Tonya Thurn and Zulnery Perez. Certificate of Commendation Awarded 

to Officer Heather Eddings.  Life Saving Awarded to Officer Joshua Williams and Chief Shawn Peirano. 

Jack Rider made a motion to approve the November 16, 2021 minutes.  Art Potter seconded the motion. Motion 

carried, vote unanimous. 

Jerome Thomas advised the council of the following: 

1) Provided the council with a list of damages throughout the city from the storm and advised council of 

progress of the release of the boil order for drinking water. 

2) Requested permission to cash in his remaining personal time and 10 hours of vacation due to a shortage of 

employees and the overtime worked due to the storm.  Honey Grant made a motion to allow him to cash 

out the remaining time.  Jack Rider seconded the motion.  Motion carried, vote unanimous. 

Chief Peirano advised the council of the following: 

1) Advised council that the police department had responded to 508 calls for service.  

2) Advised the council that the new patrol vehicles are in and he is working on getting them ready to go on 

the road. 

3) Advised Tyler Hynes would start the police academy on Monday 

Janet Young advised the council of the following: 

1) The annual renewal for Workers Comp Insurance $13,132.00.  Ron Woods made a motion to approve the 

renewal.  Marvin Edison seconded the motion.  Motion carried, vote unanimous. 

2) Advised the council that Operation Santa Claus went well.  Total cost of $991.23. 

3) Read off Christmas light picks made by the council members.  3 addresses tied 502 Janice, 608 Jerry and 

604 Jerry.  Council approved giving each $25.00 Christmas light award check. 

4) Requested that the City building be closed on Monday Dec. 27, 2021 for Christmas Holiday.  Honey Grant 

approved the closure.  Ronald Woods seconded the motion.  Motion carried, vote unanimous. 

 



Marvin Edison moved to approve the November expenditures, seconded by Ron Woods.  Motion carried, vote 

unanimous.  

Ron Woods moved to approve the November financial statement, seconded by Art Potter.  Motion carried, vote 

unanimous. 

Roger Unruh provided sealed bid for demolition of 131 Castle Street.  Mayor Geikie open the bid from Glessner 

Dirt Contracting LLC was for $2500.00.   Honey Grant made motion to accept the bid, Ronald Woods seconded the 

motion.  Motion carried, vote unanimous. 

Jack Rider made a motion to adjourn. Honey Grant seconded the motion.  Motion carried, vote unanimous.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


